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This Issue’s News & Events 
 

  Need Tutoring? LAVC Tutoring Services will be Open during Summer Session 2014 
The LAVC Writing Center, General Tutoring Center, and Math Lab are open to provide tutoring support to 
assist students during Summer Session 2014. In addition, the Computer Commons and Library will be 
open. Tutoring services will be available in the following areas: assistance with writing assignments, general 
tutoring in subjects (such as statistics, chemistry, economics, etc.), and math tutoring.  

- For assistance with writing assignments or general tutoring on subjects (e.g. statistics, chemistry, 
economics, etc.), students should visit the Writing Center / General Tutoring in LARC 229. Its hours of 
operation are Monday and Wednesday from 1:00-6:30 p.m., Tuesday and Thursday from 10:30 a.m.-2:30 
p.m. Tutoring sessions are scheduled by appointment only; please call (818) 947-2810 or stop by during 
its open hours to schedule an appointment.  

- For assistance with math courses, students should go to the Math Lab in LARC 225. The Math Lab’s 
hours of operation are Monday-Thursday from 11:15 a.m.-6:15 p.m., and Friday from 11:15 a.m.-2 p.m.; 
tutoring is offered on a walk-in basis. 

Please note: Students who wish to use the Tutoring Lab and Computer Commons must show their student ID 
(Monarch Card). In addition, Tutoring Labs (except Transfer Math Lab & Computer Commons) will require 
enrollment in a section of "Supervised Learning". For more information including tutoring locations and hours of 
operation, visit the LAVC Tutoring Services Web page at www.lavc.edu/tutor.html. 
 

  LAVC to Hold its 2014 Athletic Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony and Dinner  
         on June 28 
Los Angeles Valley College, the LAVC Foundation and LAVC Athletic Hall of Fame Committee will honor 
its stellar athletes and a former LAVC coach at the LAVC Athletic Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony and 
Dinner on Saturday, June 28. The Athletic Hall of Fame Induction Photo Reception will be held at 5 p.m. in the 



Fireside Room, followed by the Induction Dinner at 6 p.m. in Monarch Hall, and the induction ceremony at 7 p.m. 
in the Fireside Room. This year, the following individuals and team will be named to the 2014 Induction Class: 
-       1982 Baseball Team 
-       Dondre Bausley - Football (1985-1987) 
-       Brian Comer – Football (1993-1994) 
-       Chuck Ferrero – Football Coach / Athletic Director (1980-2009) 
-       Vic Harris – Baseball (1969-1970) 
-       Linda Murphy – Volleyball / Basketball / Softball (1961-1964) 
-       Charles Reed – Football / Basketball / Track & Field (1951-1952) 
-       Pam Titchener-Mockenhaupt – Softball (1978-1979) 
-       Megan Winchell – Water Polo / Swimming (2002-2003, 2005) 
Tickets are $65 per person. Tickets can be purchased online by visiting the LAVC Foundation Web site at 
www.lavcfoundation.org/; click the "give now" button and go to the "Special Events" section. For more information, 
visit the LAVC Athletic Hall of Fame Web page at www.lavc.edu/Athletics/halloffame.htm.   
 

  Looking for a Job? Check Out the LAVC Online Job Board 
LAVC Cooperative Education/Job Resource Center has partnered with College Central Network to offer a 
LAVC Online Job Board. This job board for students, alumni and area employers includes vital online job search 
resources such as an exclusive LAVC Job Board, Career Portfolio & Resume Builders, Job Central™ & Intern 
Central, Job Central™ Podcasts, and more. For more information, visit the LAVC Job Board Web Page at 
www.collegecentral.com/lavc/. 
 

  Attention New Parents! The Family Resource Center has a Free Baby Clothes  
    Exchange for Sizes Newborn to Size 3T 
The LAVC Family Resource Center offers a free baby clothes exchange (newborns to size 3T) for the 
community in the Family Resource Center, which is located in the Child Development and Family 
Complex. New parents are encouraged to bring their clean, gently used (e.g. in good condition) baby clothes and 
trade them for other gently-used baby clothes. The community can also donate clean and gently-used baby 
clothes to be used in the exchange. In addition, the Family Resource Center also offers other services and 
resources for new parents. The Family Resource Center is located on the northwestern corner of the Child 
Development and Family Complex, near the corner of Oxnard Street and Campus Drive. For more information, 
contact the Family Resource Center at (818) 778-5612 or visit the LAVC Family Resource Center Web Page at 
www.lavc.edu/child_development/frc.html. 
 



  LAVC Named as One of the San Fernando Valley’s “Largest Colleges and  
         Universities” by the San Fernando Valley Business Journal 
The San Fernando Valley Business Journal has ranked Los Angeles Valley College on its 2014 list of 
“Largest Colleges and Universities”. LAVC is listed as the third largest institution of higher education in 
the San Fernando Valley for 2013-2014. The San Fernando Valley Business Journal annually ranks the Valley-
based colleges and universities by the total number of students (full-time equivalents). Congratulations! 
 

  Former LAVC Baseball Player Josh Goosen-Brown Drafted in the 2014 MLB Draft 
Josh Goosen-Brown, a former Valley College baseball player, has been selected as a 31st round draft 
choice in Major League Baseball (MLB) by the Chicago White Sox. His talents were such that, when the 
opportunity presented itself, head baseball coach Dave Mallas encouraged him to join the university ranks after 
his freshman season here. He transferred to San Diego State University. To read the Western State Conference 
press release, visit http://westernstateconference.com/sports/bsb/2013-14/releases/20140612m4iowo. 
Congratulations! 
 

  Got News to Share? LAVC’s PR Office Offers College Departments/Programs/  
        Services with Publicity Assistance 
The LAVC Public Relations Office can assist LAVC departments, programs and services with promoting 
news and events to the campus community and beyond. It can help with posting announcements in the 
College Bulletin, on the college’s electronic marquee, on LAVC’s online calendar, on the LAVC News & 
Events section of the college’s homepage, and on LAVC’s Facebook and Twitter pages. Simply fill out a PR 
Request Form (available online at www.lavc.edu/campusnews/pr.html) for your event or news item, and email the 
completed form to news@lavc.edu. In addition, the Public Relations Office can help with the creation of Facebook 
pages for college departments and programs. Please note: The LAVC PR Office is unable to fulfill requests from 
organizations not directly affiliated with Los Angeles Valley College. For more information, visit the PR Office Web 
page at www.lavc.edu/campusnews/pr.html. 
 
Additional news and events are posted online at www.lavc.edu/campusnews/. 
 
 
 
 
 



LAVC in the News 
 

 
June 7, 2014 
The Economy, Midterm Elections & Personal Finance: What’s in Store for Your Wallet? 
Henry A. Shockley, adjunct instructor in the LAVC History, Humanties and Political Science Department, was 
recently featured in the latest edition of WalletHub's Ask the Experts series on the midterm elections. To read the 
article, visit http://wallethub.com/blog/midterm-elections-and-personal-finance/4528/. 
 
 
 
 

Please Announce to All Students 
The following are important campus announcements for your students: 
 

- Need Tutoring? Summer Tutoring Available at Valley College. The Writing Center, General Tutoring 
Center, and Math Lab are open to provide tutorial support to assist students during the summer session. 
In addition, the Computer Commons and the Library are open. For more information, visit 
www.lavc.edu/tutor.html 

 
- Did You Know? LAVC is a Smoke Free Campus Except in New Designated Smoking Areas. As of 

February 4, 2013, LAVC is a "Smoke Free Campus" except in the following four new designated smoking 
areas: west of the Library & Academic Resource Center (near College Road North), southwest corner of 
Parking Lot D (near Campus Drive and Emelita Street), between the Field House and Bungalow 78 (near 
Ethel Avenue), and south of the Engineering Building (near Parking Lot A). For more information, visit 
www.lavc.edu/campusnews/#smokefreecampus. 

 
- Attention Students—EOPS/CARE Accepting New Students for Fall 2014! The EOPS (Extended 

Opportunity Programs and Services) / CARE is currently accepting new students for the Fall 2014 
Semester until July 11. The EOPS Program offers eligible students with academic, career and personal 
counseling, one-on-one tutoring, textbook vouchers, workshops, priority registration, progress monitoring 
and other services. For more information, visit the EOPS Web site at www.lavc.edu/eops.  

 
- Attention Students! Fall 2014 Class Schedule is Now Posted Online. LAVC’s Fall 2014 Schedule of 

Classes has been posted on the college Web site at www.lavc.edu/schedules.html#fall2014. Current 
students can find their Fall 2014 registration appointment by visiting the LACCD Student Information 
System at www.lavc.edu/sis/. 

 
- Did You Know? LAVC Fall 2014 Open Classes List is Now Posted Online. The LAVC Office of 

Academic Affairs posts a Fall 2014 Open Classes List online for students registering for classes for the 
Fall 2014 semester. This information is updated regularly. Students who are looking for classes with open 
seats are encouraged to visit the Fall 2014 "Open Classes List" link, which is posted on the Schedule of 
Classes Web page at www.lavc.edu/schedules.html#summer2014. 

 
- Want to Be Alerted During a Campus Emergency? Sign Up for AlertU and Get Emergency Updates 

on Your Cell Phone. LAVC is offering an SMS-based emergency notification service for your mobile 
(cell) phone. In the event of an emergency, you will be alerted in real-time by text messaging with 
important security information. To sign up for AlertU, visit www.lavc.edu (click the “AlertU” button on the 
left hand side of the page, enter your cell phone number and click “go”, and reply with a “Y” to the text you 
receive). To learn more, visit www.alertu.org.  

 
- Are You Following LA Valley College on Instagram? LAVC will post information and announcement on 

its new Instagram feed at lavalleycollege. To follow on Los Angeles Valley College on Instagram at 
http://instagram.com/lavalleycollege. 

 



- Do you "Like Us”? Follow Los Angeles Valley College on Facebook! Los Angeles Valley College has 
a Facebook page where it posts announcements and important information for students and the public. 
Visit "Los Angeles Valley College” on Facebook (www.facebook.com/lavalleycollege).  

 
 
 
 

Announcements for Faculty/Staff 
 
Want to Be Alerted During a Campus Emergency? Sign Up for AlertU and Get Emergency Updates on 
Your Cell Phone. LAVC is offering an SMS-based emergency notification service for your mobile (cell) phone. In 
the event of an emergency, you will be alerted in real-time by text messaging with important security information. 
To sign up for AlertU, visit www.lavc.edu (click the “AlertU” button on the left hand side of the page, enter your cell 
phone number and click “go”, and reply with a “Y” to the text you receive). To learn more, visit www.alertu.org.  
 
Get the Latest Information on Campus Construction! Visit the LAVC Construction & Parking Updates Web 
Page. Los Angeles Valley College regularly posts information on construction projects that impact the campus on 
the LAVC’s ReVitalizing Valley College Web Site. In addition, the campus sends out Communication Update 
emails to faculty and staff when construction projects will be impacting the campus community. For the latest 
information on how construction is impacting the campus and parking, please visit the Construction and Parking 
Updates Web Page at www.lavc.edu/revitalizingvalley/constructionupdates.html, or click on the “Construction & 
Parking Updates” button on the college homepage. 
 
Attention Faculty—Run For Academic Senate and Make a Difference! Senate Elections Information – Fall 
2014. The Academic Senate is looking for seven (7) enthusiastic, at-large Senators, who want to make a 
difference. Faculty should be full-time and will serve a three-year term, fall 2014 to spring 2017. The election will 
take place during Opening Day, August 28, 2014. The highest seven vote getters will be announced at the end-of-
the-day drawing on Opening Day. Interested parties must submit their full name and a statement of intent (no 
longer than 100 words) to run for election beginning Friday, May 15 to Friday, August 15. Please send your intent 
to the LAVC Academic Senate Election Committee (SEC) chair, Roana Thornock at thornorm@lavc.edu. At the 
close of the declaration period, and prior to the election, statements of declared candidates will be sent to all 
faculty at their Valley College email address.  
 
 
 
 

Activities this Week 
The following is a list of selected campus events and meetings that are scheduled to take place at LAVC. Please 
contact the listed department/contact person for more detailed information. A complete list of campus activities is 
posted on the online LAVC calendar at www.lavc.edu/calendar/.  
  

LAVC Calendar of Events for June 22-28, 2014 
 
Sunday, June 22 

 

7pm - 9pm LAVC Astronomy Group Lecture/Business Meeting sponsored by the LAVC Earth 
Sciences Department 
Where: Planetarium 
Contact: LAVC Earth Science Department, Astronomy Program Hotline, (818) 947-2335 
Calendar: Community Events 

 
Monday, June 23 
 
Tuesday, June 24 

 

1:30pm - 3pm Chairs & Directors Meeting 
Where: Student Services Multi-Purpose Room, Student Services Center 245 
Contact: Karen Daar, (818) 947-2325, daarkl@lavc.edu 
Calendar: LAVC Meetings 



 
Wednesday, June 25 

 

12:30pm - 1:30pm AFT Staff Guild Chapter Meeting sponsored by the AFT Staff 
Guild, Local1521A 
Where: Student Services Multi-Purpose Room, Student Services Center 245 
Contact: Cyndi Maddren, (818) 947-2421 
Calendar: Faculty/Staff Events 
 

2pm - 5pm LACCD Board of Trustees Meeting sponsored by the Los Angeles Community 
College District (LACCD) 
Where: LACCD District Office, 770 Wilshire Blvd, Los Angeles, CA 90017 
Contact: LACCD Board of Trustees, (213) 891-2044, http://www.laccd.edu 
Calendar: Community Events 

 
Thursday, June 26 
 
Friday, June 27 
 
Saturday, June 28 

 

5pm - 6pm Athletic Hall of Fame Inductee Photo Reception sponsored by the LAVC Athletic 
Hall of Fame Committee and LAVC Foundation Office 
Where: Fireside Room 
Contact: LAVC Foundation Office, http://www.lavc.edu/Athletics/halloffame.htm; Tickets: 
http://www.lavcfoundation.org/givenow.php  
Calendar: Community Events 
 

6pm - 7pm Athletic Hall of Fame Dinner sponsored by the LAVC Athletic Hall of Fame 
Committee and LAVC Foundation Office 
Where: Monarch Hall 
Contact: LAVC Foundation Office, http://www.lavc.edu/Athletics/halloffame.htm; Tickets: 
http://www.lavcfoundation.org/givenow.php  
Calendar: Community Events 
 

7pm - 8pm Athletic Hall of Fame Program / Induction sponsored by the LAVC Athletic Hall of 
Fame Committee and LAVC Foundation Office 
Where: Fireside Room 
Contact: LAVC Foundation Office, http://www.lavc.edu/Athletics/halloffame.htm; Tickets: 
http://www.lavcfoundation.org/givenow.php  
Calendar: Community Events 

 
 

 
 

The LAVC College Bulletin is distributed to the campus community every Wednesday 
for the following week’s activities and events. A PDF version of the College Bulletin is also posted at 

http://www.lavc.edu/bulletin every Friday. 
 

Available in alternate media formats 

VISION STATEMENT 
Los Angeles Valley College inspires, educates, and enriches our diverse community, developing critical and 

creative thinkers and lifelong learners. 
 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Los Angeles Valley College serves as a leader in student success, with pathways for certificates, degrees, 

transfer, and continuing education. We enable students to advance their education, personal development, and 
quality of life, empowering them to be productive and engaged members of the global community. 

 
For the LAVC Mission and Vision Statements and Core Values, visit www.lavc.edu/vision-mission/ 


